

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT Department of Corrections

May 19, 2021

President TD Reece Maryland Correctional Administrators Association 325 Stafford Road, P O Box Prince Frederick, Maryland 20678

Dear President TD Reece:

The Prince George's County Department of Corrections' Civilian of the Year is Renee Morrison, who has become the face of Human Resources over the course of her 35-year career with the Department. Ms. Morrison is always willing to mentor others and lend a helping hand with her comprehensive knowledge of Prince George's County's Human Resources.

Along with staying updated on the appropriate technologies and tools to keep the Human Resources Division efficient, Ms. Morrison also takes it upon herself to stay updated on new administrative procedures, as well as computer and advance trends. She is a member of the Risk Management Team, which is responsible for making daily contact with all staff off work due to COVID-19 symptoms or for those awaiting test results. Contact is made daily to provide support and get wellness updates for the COVID-19 tracker, which is updated daily and sent to the Director. Ms. Morrison has been critical in preventing staff contagion throughout the pandemic.

When telework was implemented, Ms. Morrison was still willing to come in the office daily to keep a Human Resources presence for DOC employees. Also, when the Risk Management Team needed leadership, she stepped up without hesitation to assist in ensuring the Human Resources Division's efficiency. Ms. Morrison is the epitome of teamwork and leadership. She has truly played an integral role in making the Prince George's County Department of Corrections the illustrious agency it is today. For these reasons and many more, she is the Department's 2021 Civilian of the Year.

Cresce D. Rabbe

Corenne D. Labbé

Director